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Sat, Apr 23, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) †Wilfred Kunze 
Sat, Apr 23, 5:00PM (St. Henry) L & D Saints Agnes & 
Mary Mission Circle Members 
Sat, Apr 23, 7:00PM (Holy Cross) For the First  
Communicants 
Sun, Apr 24, 8:00AM (St. Henry) For the People 
Sun, Apr 24, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) †Carol Ja-
nuszewski 
Sun, Apr 24, 10:00AM (St. Henry) Special Intention 
Sun, Apr 24, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) †Vayda Brielle 
Salo 
Tue, Apr 26, 7:00PM (Sacred Heart) †Josh Hanson 
Wed, Apr 27, 5:15PM (Holy Cross) Christian Mothers 
Thu, Apr 28, 8:45AM (St. Henry)  Special Intention for 
Jordan Kuehl 
Fri, Apr 29, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) †John Werner 
Fri, Apr 29, 10:00AM (Perham Living-Residents Only) 
L&D Sts. Agnes & Mary Mission Circle Members 
Sat, Apr 30, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) †David 
Jaroszewski 
Sat, Apr 30, 5:00PM (St. Henry) †Arthur & Alma 
Herrmann 
Sat, Apr 30, 7:00PM (Holy Cross) †Bernadette Guck 
Sun, May 1, 8:00AM (St. Henry) For the People/
+Lorraine Engel 
Sun, May 1, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) †Pete Harthun 
Sun, May 1, 10:00AM (St. Henry) †Al & Theresa 
McLaughlin 
Sun, May 1, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) †Rose Guck 

Financial Blessing for April 16th & 17th  
Adult………………....6,377.00     Children’s Basket...264.00 
Plate…………….…….2,092.01     Youth Offering……...27.50 
Easter Flowers…..….105.00      Easter Offering…6,425.00 
Votives…………………...97.00      CYF……………………..600.00 
Donation…………….1,500.00     Elec. Transfers….4,311.00 
              Total…………….21,798.51 

Thank you for remembering St. Henry Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Wednesday Noon 

Financial Blessing for April 16th 
Adult……………………….665.00    Children…………….….25.00 
Plate………………………..204.00    Good Friday………..325.00 
Easter…………………..1,773.00    Holy Thursday……….45.00 
              Total……………….3,037.00 

Thank you for remembering Holy Cross Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for April 17th 
Adult……………....…....5,043.00     Plate………………....597.56 
Youth.……..………….........48.50      Food Shelf………...292.00 
 Easter…………………….1,515.00     Elec. Transfers…..200.00  
 Donation.……………......100.00  Holy Land….…….634.400  
 Votives……………..………107.65     
                  Total...……..…..8,538.11 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for April 16th & 17th 
Adult…..……………..…...2,495.00    Youth …..............105.00 
Plate…..……………………...859.64 Easter Flowers…....42.50  
Elec. Transfers…………...190.00 Easter………………..990.00  
Holy Land……………….…….90.00  
     Total..….....…..4,772.14 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Week Day Mass Schedule  
(April 25, 2022-May 30, 2022) 

Tuesdays—Sacred Heart 7:00PM 
Wednesdays—Holy Cross 5:15PM 
Thursdays—St. Henry 8:45AM 
Fridays—St. Lawrence 8:30AM 
Weekend Mass schedule will remain the 
same. 

The last Spanish Mass will take place on  
Sunday, May 8th, at 1:00 pm. 

Thank You, 
We are so happy with the turnout at the benefit. 
Words do not express all the Thank You’s we 
owe you for your generosity. Your support 
(spiritually, emotionally, and financially) is so 

appreciated, but more than anything, your love is lifting us 
up. This rocky road we are traveling is easier to walk with 
the support of our family and friends. 
A special Thank You to those who coordinated the benefit, 
the workers and all who contributed to the raffles and silent 
auction. Please remember that if there is anything we can 
do for you, just ask as we’d like to help you also if we can. 
May God Bless You all, Deacon Mark, Joan, and family 

It's been said that every pastor ought to 
have four weeks of  vacation each year,  
because if he is a really good shepherd, he 
deserves it; and if he is not a very good 
shepherd, his congregation deserves it. 
Whatever the case may be I will be on vacation from Mon-
day, April 25th –Thursday, May 26th 2022. If you miss me, 
please pray for a safe trip. Fr. George 
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Parish news & events 

Canonical Administrator:  Fr. George, E-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com, fathergeorge@ncacc.net 
Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Tom, E-mail: fathertom@ncacc.net  218-298-0585 
Deacons:    Deacon Richard Quistorff; Deacon Randy Altstadt; Deacon Mark Stenger 

 

Sun., Apr. 24: No Class; First Communion Sunday. 
Sun., May 1: All Grades-Class; 9:00AM-11:30PM. 
Sun., May 8: All Grades-last Class; 9:00AM-11:30PM. 
 
    Sandi Carrlson DRE 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-7729  Fax: (218) 346-5946 Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Congratulations to Ethan Guck, Madalin 

Doll, and Jeremiah Doll who received the 
Sacrament of Confirmation on Wednes-
day, April 20th at St. Henry’s Church. May 
the Holy Spirit be active in their hearts 
and strengthen them to bear witness to the 
Gospel of Jesus Christ. Let us rejoice with Elijah VonRuden, Eli-

as Laverdure, Olivia Paju, Weston 
Scheidecker, Cooper Adams, and Shane 
Schornack as they receive Jesus in the Eu-
charist for the first time this Sunday. Con-
gratulations Elijah, Olivia, Weston, 
Cooper, and Shane. 

This Bread that we share is the Body of Christ, 
 This Cup of Blessing is the Blood of Christ. 

The Parish of St. Lawrence extends  
a special  congratulations to    

Dan & Bonnie Welter 
Who  are celebrating their 40th           

Anniversary on  April 24th. 
                  May the Lord bless you.  

Welcome to Connor Loerzel who   

recently registered as a new member 

of the St. Lawrence parish family. 

We look forward to celebrating the 

Holy Mass and all Sacraments of the Catholic 

Church with you. 

A huge THANK YOU to everyone who do-
nated to our Polka Festival Raffle! We have a 
very nice list of 75 cash prizes. The tickets are 
being printed and will be in your mailboxes at 
the end of May. Then everyone needs to sell, 
sell, sell!  
If you have not turned in your cash prize donation yet, 
please drop it in the collection labeled “Polka Festival 
Raffle Prize”. Thank you. Marlene Boedigheimer 

Divine Mercy Sunday: St. Faustina’s Diary records 14 occasions when Jesus requested 
that a Feast of Mercy (Divine Mercy Sunday) be observed, for example: “My daughter, 
tell the whole world about My inconceivable mercy. I desire that the Feast of Mercy be 
a refuge and shelter for all souls, and especially for poor  sinners. On that day the very 
depths of My tender mercy are open. I pour out a whole ocean of graces upon those 
souls who approach the Fount of My mercy. The soul that will go to Confession and 
receive Holy Communion shall obtain complete forgiveness of sins and punishment. … 
Let no soul fear to draw near to Me. … It is My desire that it be solemnly celebrated on 
the first Sunday after Easter. Mankind will not have peace until it turns to the Fount of 
My Mercy.” (Diary, no. 699) On May 5, 2000, five days after the canonization of St. 
Faustina, the Vatican decreed that the Second Sunday of Easter would henceforth be 
known as Divine Mercy Sunday.  
The Image: Jesus appeared to St. Faustina in a vision, with His right hand raised in a blessing and His left 
touching His garment above His heart. Red and white rays emanate from His heart, symbolizing the blood and 
water that was poured out for our salvation and our sanctification. The Lord requested that “Jesus, I trust in 
You” be inscribed under His image. Jesus asked that His image be painted and venerated throughout the 
world: “I promise that the soul that will venerate this image will not perish” (Diary, no. 48) and “By means of 
this image I will grant many graces to souls” (Diary, no. 742).  

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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Sun., Apr. 24: First Communion; 8:30AM. 
Wed., Apr. 27: Grades Pre/K-11 Mass/Picnic; 7:00PM. 
    Joe & Diane Sazama DRE 

Parish news & events 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758-2700  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal: Believe, Cel-
ebrate, Live! Please remember the dioce-
san ministries that, through your gener-
osity, continue to build the Kingdom of 
God here in Central Minnesota. Keep 
them thriving by making a gift at 
www.stcdio.org/annualappeal.  

Congratulations to Quincy Anderson,    
Jacob Daniels, Benjamin Hoppe, and   

Anna Stoll who received the Sacrament of 
Confirmation on Wednesday, April 20th at 
St. Henry’s Church. May the Holy Spirit be 
active in their hearts and strengthen them to 
bear witness to the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 

SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Parish Offices 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months 

before the anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses at Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence 

and Holy Cross;  First Friday from 9:00AM-10:00AM at St. Lawrence; Second Thursday from 9:00AM-

10:00AM at Sacred Heart; Third Saturday from 6:00PM– 7:00PM at Holy Cross. Tuesday, Thursday & Fri-

day, 8:15AM-8:45AM; Wednesday, 9:00AM-10:00AM; Saturday, 4:00PM—4:45PM (Before 5:00PM Mass) 

at St. Henry 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Contact the Parish Offices 

Trustees: Brenda Aschnewitz & Jan Januszewski (Sacred Heart); Jack Werner & Andy Klinnert (St. Law-

rence); Mark Halbakken & Lisa Hemmelgarn (St. Henry); Michele Hofland & Clint  Brandt (Holy Cross) 

Northern Cross Area Catholic Community Pastoral Council Members: Dawn Swanz, Michele Hofland, 

Jason Schik (Holy Cross); Brenda Aschnewitz, John Kratzke, Kenny Moenkendick (Sacred Heart) Tim Graff, 

Lisa Hemmelgarn, Jason Smith (St. Henry); Sandi Carrlson, Jack Werner, Jerry Guck (St. Lawrence) 

Synod Listening Sessions 
Pope Francis is inviting all baptized members 
to participate in a synod consultation.  This 
unique experience is unprecedented in church 
history. There are two different ways this can 

happen:  1) You can go online to complete a self-guided 
consultationhttps://www.surveymonkey.com/r/HGRMJ6X  
2) Call the parish office if you would be interested in sitting 
down with someone 1:1.  Come let your voice be heard! 

Let us rejoice with Autumn Rue, Con-

way Moenkedick, Cason Sazama, Par-

ker Sazama, Emerson Schultz, Brock 

Veralrud, and Reed Winter as they 

receive Jesus in the Eucharist for the 

first time this Sunday. Congratulations 

Autumn, Conway, Cason, Parker, Emerson, Brock, and 

Reed. 

 This Bread that we share is the Body of Christ, 
 This Cup of Blessing is the Blood of Christ. 

Sacred Heart Bazaar Raffle  
We are planning an all cash raffle again 
this year due to the success of last year’s 
raffle. We are asking you, our parish 
family, to prayerfully consider a dona-

tion to our raffle. Please call or text Kenny or 
Kim Stenger by May 5th. Kenny - 218-329-0807; 
Kim - 218-329-4022. Thank you for your generous 
support of our parish.  

A Widow's Walk is an informal group for Catholic Wid-
ows.  Meetings are the 2nd Thursday of the month at 
5:00PM for dinner and fellowship.  They will not be 
meeting in April. For more information and to RSVP, 
please contact Char Holzer at 218-298-0646/
benchar@arvig.net or Judy Christopherson at 218-298-
0797/jc.myrock@hotmail.com.  

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
http://www.stcdio.org/annualappeal
mailto:benchar@arvig.net
mailto:jc.myrock@hotmail.com
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St. Henry’s Catholic Church of Perham 
234 2nd Ave SW 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-4240  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: admin@st-henrys.org 
Parish Website:  www.parishfaith.com 

Faith Formation: St. Henry 
Congratulations to St. Henry’s Confirmation stu-
dents who received the Sacrament of Confirma-
tion last Wednesday at St. Henry's Church. Mi-
chael Anderson, Omar Briseno, Morgan Burk-

man, Conner Colliton, Brianna Hofmann, LaVonne Lind-
berg, Isaac Page, Molly Pearson, Jaxson Rhode, Natalie 
Rooney, Austin Schmelz, Courtney Ternus, Danial 
VanWatermulen.  
 
Congratulations to everyone who came into full commun-
ion at the Easter Vigil. Please keep Megan Nelson, Bran-
don Smith, Steven Lindberg, Jazzmin Branchaud and Mat-
thew Dreyer in your prayers.  
 
 
Mark your calendars for Sunday, May 15th, St. Henry's 
youth going to Steubenville will be serving a tenderloin 
dinner at St. Henry's from 11:00AM-1:00PM. 

Lisa Hendrickx, DRE 
218-346-7030, religioused@st-henrys.org  

St.  Henry’s Area School 
Congratulations to our Calendar Raffle 
winners this week. 4-20-22 Seth Johnson-
$50 and 4-22-22 Dorothy Kratzke-$100. 
 

Fun Fair News: Our Fun Fair online auction will run 
through Sunday, April 24th at 3:00PM.  This is our larg-
est fundraiser of the year, and it actually helps reduce the 
parish subsidies to the school for all of the supporting 
parishes.  You can access the auction on our school web-
site www.sthenrysareaschool.com or directly by using 
https://us.givergy.com/FunFair2022  Your support is 
greatly appreciated. 
 
Our Fun Fair raffle drawing will be held at 3:30PM on 
Facebook Live on April 24th.  Here is the link for that:  
https://www.facebook.com/sthenrysareaschool   
 
All online silent auction items can be picked up at the 
preschool garage at the following times: 
 
Monday, April 25- 5:00-6:30 PM 
Wednesday, April 27- 5:00-6:30 PM 
Saturday, April 30- 9:00-11:00 AM 
Sunday, May 1- 9:00-Noon 
Or by special appointment by calling 218-346-6190 and 
speaking to Jason. 
 
Raffle winners will be contacted after the drawing to co-
ordinate pick-up or mailing of prizes. 
 
Thank you to everyone who made a contribution in any 
way to annual Fun Fair.  We are looking forward to hold-
ing next year’s event in the new school!! 
 
A thank you is extended to everyone who helped make 
the fish fries a huge success this year.  Holy Family 
Council was able to raise over $5000 to aid in the parish’s 
subsidy toward St. Henry’s Area School.  Thank you for 
your assistance in whatever way you helped.  We appreci-
ate you. 

Mr. Jason Smith, Principal  
218-346-6190 or sthenryschool@arvig.net 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Liturgical Ministers 
The next scheduling period will be from 
May 27th through September 2nd. Please 
remember to inform us of any dates you 
will not be available to serve in this period 

before May 1st .  Submitting these dates makes scheduling 
easier for all of us, so please do so if at all possible.  

Upcoming Baptism Class 
Requirements for having your child baptized at the 
Church of St. Henry are:  registration at St. Henry (or 
another parish) and attendance at a pre-baptism class.   
A class will be offered on Saturday, May 7th from 9:00 
am-12:00 pm in the St. JPII Conference Room. If you 
want your child baptized but have never attended the re-
quired class, please register through the Parish Office at 
346-4240.  Please note, this class is only required if this 
is your first child and you have not attended one previ-
ously.  Pre-registration for the class is required. 

Need Gift Ideas? 
Great Easter, Mother’s Day, birthday, bridal shower, or 
wedding gifts for sale.  Hand or machine embroidered 
dish towels, dish cloths, kitchen hand towels, microwave 
bowl holders and other items.  Baptismal gowns also 
available.  If interested, call Alana H. at 218-346-3973 

Carmelites of Mary Immacu-
late (CMI) is the first indigenous 
religious congregation of India 
founded by Saint Kuriakose Ealias 

Chavara in 1831. There are about 2000 CMI fathers ser-
ving in 35 countries in the areas of pastoral care, educa-
tion, social apostolate, health care, mass media and ecu-
menism. Currently more than 115 priests are serving in 
the USA and many more are serving in Africa, Latin 
America, Australia and Europe. Rev. Jose Kattaka-
ra, CMI, will be at Holy Cross and St. Henry the weekend 
of May 7th and 8th to preach at all Masses about their mis-
sionary activities. There will be a second collection and 
your generous financial support and prayers will be 
highly appreciated. 
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If you would like to send a card to Deacon Mark, it can 
be mailed to:  
Deacon Mark and Joan Stenger 
47629 353rd Ave 
Frazee, MN 56544 
 
Please keep Deacon Mark and his family in your prayers. 

Faith Formation grades 1-6 on April 27th;  4:30PM-
5:15PM Last CCD and will be Pizza Party. 

Congratulations to Mila Aschnewitz, Samantha Genoch, 
Mady Koskiniemi, Mya Peeters, Millie Schik and Croix 
Vanderbeek; who will be receiving First Communion to-
night. 

Community wide rummage sale will be held on May 7th 
at the hall anyone interested in bringing items call Dawn 
Swanz. 

Cards will be played every Thursday at 1:00 pm. 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Readings for the Week 
Monday  1 Pt 5:5b-14   Mk 16:15-20  
Tuesday Acts 4:32-37   Jn 3:7b-15  
Wednesday Acts 5:17-26   Jn 3:16-21  
Thursday Acts 5:27-33   Jn 3:31-36  
Friday  Acts 5:34-42   Jn 6:1-15  
Saturday Acts 6:1-7   Jn 6:16-21  
Sunday  Acts 5:27-32, 40b-41  
  Rev 5:11-14   Jn 21:1-19  

Holy Cross Catholic Church of Butler 

57189 Co. Hwy 62 New York Mills, MN 
Phone (218) 385-2201 or (218) 385-3850  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: fayeadell@yahoo.com 
Parish Website:  https://www.parishfaith.com/holy-cross---butler 

OFFICE HOURS: (HOLY CROSS): Call Faye Hendrickx:     

(218) 385-3850 

(SACRED HEART): Monday, Thursday & Friday: From 9:00 

AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 

(ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesday & Wednesday: From 9:00 AM- 

12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 

(ST. HENRY): Monday-Friday: From 8:30 AM—4:30PM,  

(218) 346-4240 

Please pray for those in need of healing in our parish-
es: Adam Stewart, Al Baumstarck, Angela Florin, Blake 
Thene, Clint Conzemius, Connie Foltz, Deacon Mark 
Stenger, Dean Salo, Diana Billie, Ed Guck, Elaine Pi-
etsch, Heath Kinnunen, Ivy McGuire, Jim Neuerburg, 
Joan Schmitz, Joyce Rohweller, Kacie (Pikula) Derkacht, 
Karen Omberg, Mary Ann Guck, Marion Jaroszewski, 
Melvin Hoaas, Mike Ruther, Paul Juen, Richard Dykhoff, 
Sue Loerzel 
All military personnel, especially: Martin Ara, Greg 
Hirschey, Sandra Silbernagel, Nicholas Melz, Luke Potts, 

Zoe McAvoy, Jason Richter, Miguel Martinez, Tanya 
Robison, Tommy Robison, Steven Sundberg, Tyler Van 
Watermulen, Wyatt Guck, Andrew Schlosser 
Always remember in prayer our leaders in faith, especial-
ly: Pope Francis, Bishop Donald Kettler, Dcn Randy 
Altstadt, Dcn Richard Quistorff, Dcn Mark Stenger, Fr. 
George Michael and Fr. Tom Skaja. 

Sunday, April 24th  
2:00PM-4:00PM  

Eucharistic Adoration 
3:00PM-4:00PM  

Holy Hour 
CDA Divine Mercy Sunday  

How Does Your Garden Grow? Come join us for a 
spring gardening (and spiritual) workshop on April 30 
at Holy Cross-Butler. Meeting begins at 9am; workshop 
at 10am; lunch to follow. Door prizes. $5 cover charge for 
meal. RSVP requested for meal planning (Sheri Streasick, 
320-805-0010, leave a message). Sponsored by the NW 
Deanery Council of Catholic Women. Happy Spring!!   

Support the Catholic Home Missions   Ap-
peal today! Your support funds religious 
education, seminary formation, lay minis-
try training and other programs that build 
vibrant faith communities right here in the 
United States. Please be generous! More 
information can be found at 
www.usccb.org/home-missions 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for April 
We pray for health care workers who serve the sick and the 
elderly, especially in the poorest countries; may they be 
adequately supported by governments and local communi-
ties. 

New School Capital Campaign Update 

Complete Project $8,100,000.00 

Pledged $7,492,054.00 

Needed $607,946.00 

Received $6,232,756.00 

Pledges Received 04-17 $845.00 

Households Contributing 350 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1peter/5?5
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/mark/16?15
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/4?32
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/3?7
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/5?17
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/3?16
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/5?27
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/3?31
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/5?34
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/6?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/6?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/6?16
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/5?27
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/revelation/5?11
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/21?1
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218-346-6200 
Over 40 years of Service 

 

 HAMMERS 
RENTAL PROPERTIES 

Perham, MN                                 

218-346-3550 

          5:30 am - 3 pm (Mon-Sat) 
            8 am - 2 pm  (Sun)  

 

        136 W. Main St 
       Perham   

         (218) 346-5920 

 

Perham Dairy Queen 
802 - 3rd Ave SE 

218-346-4070 

Marc & Mike Winjum 
   U.S. Pat. Off. Am.D.Q. Corp.      Copyright, 1989 Am. D.G. 

 
 

 

  

 

 FRANK’S 
AUTO 
BODY 

735 W Main St., Perham 

218-346-3405 
Brian Holzer (Owner) 

  

 

Open Mon-Sun 
145 W Main St 

Perham, MN 

218-346-2615 

 Ladies & Children’s 

Fashions & Accessories 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Please let the advertisers know you saw their ad in the bulletin.  

FIVE STAR STORAGE  
East Industrial Park, Perham 

Secure Location, Rodent Deterrent 
Call for your inside or secure  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.hci-mn.com
 

Preschool to  
6th Grade 

218-346-6190 

Nominate a Candidate for the 2022 Humanae Vitae Award   
July 25, 2022 will mark the 54th Anniversary of Humanae vitae! In celebration, we'll host our annual 
diocesan Humanae vitae Mass & Award Reception on Thursday, July 28 at Saint Mary's Cathedral, 
Saint Cloud at 7:00 p.m. with Bishop Donald Kettler. We are blessed to have people in our diocese who 
have dedicated themselves to the promotion of  Natural Family Planning and the principles of Humanae 
vitae. If you know a person(s) who has demonstrated courage in promoting Natural Family Planning, 
submit your nomination in writing (500 words or less). For more information visit: https://stcdio.org/
event/humane-vitae-award-nominations-open/  Send, fax, or e-mail nominations before April 29, 2022 
to the Office of Marriage and Family, Natural Family Planning Advisory Committee, 305-7th Avenue 
North Suite 100, Saint Cloud, MN 56303 Fax: 320-258-7658   

e-mail: omf@gw.stcdio.org Questions? Contact Sheila Reineke, sreineke@gw.stcdio.org or 320-252-4721 x308. 

https://stcdio.org/event/humane-vitae-award-nominations-open/
mailto:omf@gw.stcdio.org
mailto:sreineke@gw.stcdio.org

